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The National and the University flags are being hosted by the Chairman,
BoT and the Vice Chancellor respectively on the Victory Day, 2021

PRIME UNIVERSITY
NEWSLETTER

The Prime University
celebrated the
Glorious Victory Day
on 16 December,
2021 with  due
solemnity and great
enthusiasm. The
University arranged
different programs to
observe the 'Golden
Jubilee' of the victory
of the nation.

Program of the Day
started in the
morning at 09:30 am
with the hoisting of
National Flag at full
mast by the respected
Chairman of Board
of Trustees Md.
Ashraf Ali, Member
of BoT Mir
Shahabuddin, and
Vice Chancellor of

» the University Prof.

Dr. M. Jahangir Alam at the University premises. Deans of different faculties,
Registrar, Controller of Examinations, Heads of departments, faculty members,
officers, staff, and students were also present at the moment. .

A discussion session on the significance of the Victory Dz‘ly was held at 09:40
am. Md. Ashraf Ali, Chairman, Board of Trustees was the chief guest of the
program. Mir Shahabuddin, Member of BoT was the special guest. The
session was chaired by the Vice Chancellor of the U{iiversity Prof. Dr. M.
Jahangir Alam. A cultural program was arrangéd by students, faculty
members, and staff of the University after the discussion program. Later, a
representative group comprising faculty members, executives, staff and

students went to the National Mausoleum at Savar to pay homage to all

martyrs on the Victory Day.




Xolume 3 15, Issue : 3

Fall 2021

Prime University Observed Martyred Intellectuals Day 2021

Prime University observes Martyred
Intellectuals Day on 14th December 2021
with due solemnity to remember the
intellectuals slaughtered during the Liberation
War of Bangladesh. Prime University
arranged a rally from the University premises
to the "Mirpur Shahid Buddhijibi"
Mausoleum to observe the day in a befitting
manner. On this occasion, the national flag
was hoisted at half-mast along with the black
flag in front of the University campus.

Along with the Vice Chancellor, Prof. Dr.
Jahagir Alam, the Deans of different
faculties, the Registrar, the Proctor, and the
Heads of different Departments, the faculty

A &

The Vice Chancellor along with the Dean of different faculties, Registrar, Heads and faculty members of
different departments, executives and students on way fo pay tribute to the Martyred Intellectuals

members, the executives, the staff, and the students of the University participated in the rally and placed floral wreaths to the
Shaheed Monument. Like in the past two years, the day was observed on a limited scale because of the Covid-19 situation.

Later in the discussion, the Chairman of the Board of Trustees of Prime University stated in his speech that the
intellectuals played a very momentous role with their sharp writings and intellect-based spirit to create public opinion in
favor of the Liberation War. The Vice-Chancellor detailed in his speech that the Martyred Intellectuals Day is a shameful
and brutal chapter of Pakistan as they killed the intellectuals to turn the nation into a brainless state. Besides, after the
discussion session, special prayer was offered seeking eternal peace for the departed souls of the martyrs.

Vice Chancellor Attended the Television Talk Show 'Je Kotha Bolte Chai'
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Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam (sitting in the middle) during the talk show

o

Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam, Vice
Chancellor of the University participated
in the Bangla Vision Television Talk
Show 'Je Kotha Bolte Chai' on 5th
October 2021. Prof. Dr. A. H. M. Nurun
Nabi, Department of Biochemistry and
Molecular Biology of Dhaka University
was also present in the program.
'Opening the University Campuses and
Necessary Preparation after 18 Months
of Closure' was the topic of discussion in
the program. The speakers highlighted
various aspects of risks and challenges
and their preparations for resuming the
academic activities on campus.

Prof. Dr. Jahangir Alam presented the various measures taken by Prime University before going back to physical
campus. He also suggested the administration, management, faculty members, students and guardians to work together

to bear the brunt of COVID -19 on education and return to the on-campus education.
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Vice Chancellor in Interview with the Daily Janakantha

The Daily Janakantha took an exclusive
interview of Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam,
Vice Chancellor of Prime University on
6 December 2021 in a bid to share the
life and works of Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir
Alam as a former professor of IBA,
Dhaka University and as a Vice
Chancellor of Prime Untversity.

Prof. Jahangir revealed his important
life events and his daily life as the Vice
Chancellor of Prime University with the
Daily Janakantha. He also highlighted
various academic, research and
administrative activities and programs
of Prime University in his interview. In
a question how to prevent question
paper leakage in public examination, he insisted that the authority concerned should have honesty and sincerely of
purpose. In an answer to another question Prof. Jahangir also suggested that there should be a research whether the
present syllabi are having any negative impact on the tender aged children.

Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam (sitting in the right) during the interview

Commencement of Classes in the Campus

Prime University commenced physical classes for Fall-2021 semester from 1st October 2021. The University authority
took all sanitizing and cleaning initiatives for the campus before opening the classes for the students and teachers. All
students were enthusiastic to join their classes. The authority ensured that all faculty members, office staff, and students
receive their vaccinations in order to continue the classes. Besides, measures were taken not to allow anyone to enter the
campus without wearing masks. All necessary sanitizing arrangements such as hand sanitizer, thermometer, shoe
cleaning system etc. were kept in the entrance for all to get into the campus. Social distancing was ensured for the
students in the class. The Prime University has regained its lively environment with the participation of student-teachers
and all other persons concerned. )

Seminars/Webinars Organized in Different Departments

‘Webinar on "Women Rights in Digital Age: Bangladesh Perspective': The Department of Law in collaboratign with
Centre for Research, Human Resource Development and Publications of the University organized a webinar on 'Women
Rights in Digital Age: Bangladesh Perspective' held on 5 September, 2021. The webinar mainly concentrated on women
rights in digital age, the loopholes in this path and expedients accordingly. Sayed Mohammad Rezwanul Islam, Senior
Lecturer moderated and gave the welcome address in the session. Associate Professor Dr. Abdullah-Al-Monzur Hussain,
Head, Department of Law presided over the session as the Chairperson of the webinar. The presence of Md. Ashraf Alj,
the respected Chairman of the Board of Trustees, Prime University and Professor M. Jahangir Alam, Vice Chancellor of
the University ornamented the session as the Chief Guest and the Special Guest perceptively. Md. Ashraf Ali elicited the
government's role in ensuring and protecting women rights in Bangladesh whilst Professor M. Jahangir Alam said that
Prime University will spontaneously welcome and support any activity to promote and protect women rights. In the
webinar, the Keynote Speaker Barrister Nawrose M. R. Chowdhury, Advocate and Deputy Attorney General,
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Bangladesh Supreme Court highlighted on the relationship between women rights and digitization from Bangladesh
perspective. He emphasized how digitization is playing a pivotal role on women's life, women movement and women
rights in the modern age. He presented some solutions and emphasized the inclusion of laws in Bangladesh regarding
women right in digital age. Later part of the webinar was opened for question-answer session where teachers and
students participated with a great enthusiasm.

Webinar on Recent Advancement in Image, Video, and Signal Processing: Department of Electrical and Electronic
Engineering in collaboration with the Centre for Research, Human Resource Development and Publications of Prime
University organized a webinar entitled "Recent Advancement in Image, Video, and Signal Processing” on 8th October
2021 (Friday) at 8 00 pm. Prof. Dr. Munshi Mahbubur Rahman, the Head of the Department presided over the program.
Md. Ashraf Ali, Chairman, Board of Trustees graced the webinar as the Chief Guest. Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam, the
Vice Chancellor or the University was present in the program as a Special Guest. The Registrar, Captain M. A. Jabber,
BN (Retd) was also present in the session. Prof. Dr. Shaikh Anowarul Fattah, Department of Electrical and Electronim
Engineering, Bangladesh University of Engineering and Technology (BUET) was the Keynote Speaker of the webinar.
He discussed the recent advancements in the image, video, and signal processing field and their applications. The faculty
members and the students of the Department were present in the webinar.

Webinar on 'IoT (Internet of Things) Research for You, Us, and All': The Department of Computer Science and
Engineering (CSE) and Center for Research, Human Resource Development and Publications jointly organized an
online webinar on "loT (Internet of Things) Research for You, Us, and All" on 29th of October, 2021. Md. Ashraf Ali,
Chairman, BoT, Prime University was present in the session as the Chief Guest while Professor Dr. M. Jahangir Alam
Vice Chancellor of the University was present as Special Guest. The Keynote Speaker of the webinar was Professor Dr.
A. B. M. Alim Al Islam, Department of CSE, Bangadesh University of Engineering and Technology (BUET). He
discussed the matter that the Internet of Things (IoT) often refers to physical objects (or groups of such objects), which
are embedded with sensors, processing ability, software, and other technologies. He also explained [oT enables
connecting and exchanging data with other devices and systems over the Internet or other communications means. Last
few decades, the field has evolved radically due to the convergence of diversified technologies including ubiquitous
computing, commodity sensors, increasingly powerful embedded systems, machine learmning etc. Finally, there was a
very interactive question answer session. Colonel Md. Shihabul Islam (Retd), Associate Professor and Head, Department
of CSE, Prime University chaired the session and expressed his gratitude to the Chairman, BoT, PU and Vice Chancellor
for their time and also expressed his sincerest thanks to the Keynote Speaker for his insightful speech. The program was
coordinated by Dr. Momtaz Begum Momo, Associate Professor of the Department. All faculty members and around 100
students of different batches of CSE departments were present in the webinar. The presence of all faculty members and
students made the webinar fruitful.

Seminar on 'Language, Power and -
Identity': The Department of English Pr ";‘_“19 lj 'F ' \’(.,I‘Slty

Maz=nr Roa 1. Dhaka-1216
organized a seminar on "Language,

Power and Identity" at 11:00 am on 30

; i . Language, P'o | Identity
December 2021 in the Conference s ) y k3
{1 - bl W ok o AaE B Y
Room Of the Li’llverslty. Eminent nl Cinrest Frof. D Md. Jahang m e Changellor, Prime Univers
. . ote Spenl Fral. Dr. M Manirazza Lo Depl. of English, Jahangirmagzar
educatlon]St PrOf' Dr' M PErson H i, Dr. Mohammiad A Fuswed Ald, zk-,-‘..r, depr. b English, Pri
Maniruzzaman, Department of English, el L1 Spd G e .

Jahangirnagar University was the
Keynote Speaker of the seminar. Md.
Ashraf Ali, Chairman, Board of
Trustees, graced the occasion as the
Chief Guest while Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir
Alam, Vice Chancellor, Prime
University was present in the seminar as

From left: the Keynote Speaker, Special Guest, Chief Guest and Chairperson of the seminar
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Special Guest. At the very beginning, Rakib Uddin, Assistant Professor, Department of English delivered his address of
welcome to the seminar. Then Md. Abdul Awal, Assistant Professor, Department of English introduced the reputed
scholar of Linguistics and ELT in Bangladesh Prof. Dr. M. Maniruzzaman, the Keynote Speaker of the seminar before
the audience with his record of academic excellences and achievements. The Deans of different Faculties and Heads of
Departments along with faculty members and students attended the seminar. The Chief Guest Md. Ashraf Ali,
Chairman, Board of Trustees, Prime University highlighted the importance of language in everyday life connecting
both power and identity and expected to hear more in details from the Keynote Speaker of the seminar. The Special
Guest Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam, Vice Chancellor, Prime University emphasized the significance of arranging
seminars for the continuous development of the students as well as faculities of the university. The guests also admired
the Department of English for organizing such an important seminar for the improvement of the capability of our
learners. The Keynote Speaker illustriously emphasized the custom, implication, significance, and universal value of
language in relation to power and identity. He made a brilliant exposition of all the issues related to the different
segments of the topic to the high applause of the audience. The discussion created a plenty of enthusiasm and interest
among the students so that they were inspired enough to participate in the question-answer session evincing that they
have benefitted a lot from the seminar. The Chairperson of the session Prof. Dr. Mohammad Arshad Ali, Dean, Faculty
of Arts and Social Sciences and Head, Department of English in his concluding speech thanked the Keynote Speaker
for his thought-provoking and illustrious speech and also the faculty members of the Department for arranging such a
prolific seminar. He also expressed his gratitude to the Chief Guest and Special Guest for their generous support for
organizing the seminar. At the end the Chairperson thanked the audience for their spontaneous participation in the
seminar to make it a success.

Programming Contest in CSE Department

The Department of Computer Science
and Engineering (CSE) is not only
focusing on academic development
but also on development of . 137

. . . {IChief Gues
programming skills of its students. ‘Special Gt'
The Department of CSE always
encourages and provides support to
the students with a view to taking part
in different activities through which
they can undertake the future
challenges in the field of computer
science. Advancing steadily with all
these traditions and successes, the
Department organized a colorful
programming  contest on 08
December, 2021 in the Department in
a befitting manner. Distinguished
Prof. Dr. M. Kaykobad, Bangladesh University of Engineering and Technology (BUET) inaugurated the day-long
program. A total of 22 teams participated in the competition. The students of CSE department of Prime University have
also proved themselves in the field of programming contest as well. Md. Ashraf Ali, Chairman, BoT, Prime University
was present in the prize distribution ceremony and grace the occasion as Chief Guest, while Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir
Alam, Vice Chancellor, Prime University and distinguished Prof. Dr. M. Kaykobad were present as Special Guests and
distributed the crest as well as certificates among the winners.

- Chairpers

Crest is being handed overto Prof. Dr. M. Kaykobad by the Chairman, BoT and the Vice Chancellor

1
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Debating Competition Organized by the
Debating Club of Civil Engineering Department

The Department of Civil Engineering has inaugurated a Debating Club to improve and nurture various self-
development skills such as critical thinking, articulation, resolution of conflict, emotional control and so on. The very
first debate competition was held on 19th January, 2022 in the Department. The club members were groomed well
ahead of the compefition.

In the program the introductory speech was delivered by the Chairperson of the program, Md. Abdul Aziz, Assistant
Professor, Department of CE. On the dais, Prof. Dr. Jahangir Alam, Dean, Faculty of Engineering and Prof. Dr. Md.
Zahid Husain Khan, Head of the Department were present respectively as the Chief Guest and the Special Guest of the
event. The valuable speech delivered by the Chief Guest made the event more fruitful.

On the topic "sifg#@ <@, IHCPR &, both the proposition and opposition team spoke well on with relevant logical
arguments. Their speeches have been evaluated by the faculty members on different criteria. After arguing tooth and
nail finally the opposition team defended their logic successfully. Lastly, Prof. Dr. Md. Zahid Husain Khan announced
the winner of the competition. The best speaker of the debate was selected as the president of the club. Lastly prizes
were handed over to the two teams. The audience opined that this type of events should be organized more to
encourage the students.

Extempore Speech Competitions in Different Departments

PRIVIE G i

Depurtaent of EEE

apetition - 2022

Views of the extempore speech competitions in the Department of English (left) and in the Department of EEE (right)

The Department of English organized an exquisite extempore speech competition on 31 October 2021 at the Conference
Room of the University. The program was chaired by Prof. Dr. Mohammad Arshad Ali, the Headiof the Department and
Dean of the Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences. Md. Ashraf Ali, Chairman, Board of Trustees graced the occasion as the
Chief Guest while Dr. M. Jahangir Alam, Vice Chancellor of the University was present as the Special Guest. The
students from different batches of the Department of English participated in the competition spontaneously. In the
competition Abu Bakar Ivna Mafuf of 50th batch secured the 1st position, Almasun Nahar Shilpa of 49th batch and
Shafaria Sharfuddin of 53rd batch combinedly became 2nd, Sajma Akter of 52nd batch and Umme Habiba Shraboni of
49th batch secured the 3rd and 4th position respectively. The prizes were distributed among the winners by the Chief
Guest Md. Ashraf Ali. Both the Chief Guest Md. Ashraf Ali and the Special Guest Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam Vice
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Chancellor appreciated the Department of English for arranging such a competition and suggested other departments to
arrange this type of competitions every semester. Dr. Momtaz Begum Momo, Associate Professor, Department of CSE,
Md. Nazrul Islam, Assistant Professor, Department of BBA, Md. Mostafijur Rahman, Assistant Professor, Department of
Law were the panel of judges at the competition.

Similarly, the Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering (EEE) organized an 'Extempore Speech Competition-
2022' on 5 January 2022 at the Conference Room of the University. Md. Ashraf Ali, Chairman, BoT, Prime University
and Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam, Vice Chancellor, Prime University graced the event as the Chief Guest and the Special
Guest respectively. Prof. Dr. Jahangir Alam, Dean, Faculty of Engineering chaired the session while Prof. Dr. M.
Mahbubur Rahman, Head, of the Department presented the vote of thanks. A total of ten students from different batches
of EEE Department participated in the competition. Participants randomly picked topics from the electrical and
electronic fields. Each contestant gave a three-minute speech on the chosen topic. Jalaluddin Mohammad Akbar from
51st batch secured the first position. Md. Shamsujjoha Sumon from 50th batch and Akash Barman from 49th batch
secured the second and third position respectively. At the end of the event, respected chief guest and special guest
congratulated and handed over prizes among the winners. Dr. Mariya Ferdousi, Assistant Professor, Erona Khatun and
Maruf Rahman Shuvo, Lecturer Department of EEE performed the responsibility as the judges. The whole session was
moderated by Shuvodip Das, Assistant Professor, Department of EEE.

Prime University Participated in the 'International
Conference on Fourth Industrial Revolution and Beyond (IC4IR)’

Dr. Dipu Moni. Honorable Minister, Ministry of Education along with Professor Dr. Kazi Shahidullah, Chairman, University Grants
Commission (left) and Mr. Zunaid Ahmed Palak, Honorable State Minister, Ministry of ICT (right) visited the PU stall "~

Prime University participated in a two-day long conference entitled 'International Conference on Fourth Industrial
Revolution and Beyond (IC4IR)' on 10 and 11 December 2021. The conference was organized by the University Grants
Commission of Bangladesh (UGC) to celebrate the 100th Birth Anniversary of the Father of the Nation, Bangabandhu
Sheikh Mujibur Rahman. Five projects developed by the students of EEE Department were displaydd in the exhibition,
namely, IOT based Data Logger, 100-500V LED Power Supply and Flicker Removing Circuit, Computer Numerical
Control (CNC) Machine, Home Automation System and Fault Detection and Correction System in the Power

Transmission System. .

Dr. Dipu Moni, Minister, Ministry of Education, Mr. Zunaid Ahmed Palak, State Minister, Ministry of [CT, Mr. Mohibul
Hasan Chowdhury, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Education, Professor Dr. Kazi Shahidullah, Chairman, University
Grants Commission along with other government officials visited the stall in the exhibition and highly praised the good
work of Prime University.
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Prime University
Faculty Awarded PhD Degree

Rana-Al-Mosharrafa, Assistant Professor at the Department of Business

Administration, Prime University has been awarded Doctor of
Philosophy (PhD) degree on December 29, 2021 from the Department of
Banking and Insurance, Faculty of Business Studies, University of
Dhaka. The title of her Ph.D thesis was 'Trends and Determinants of Bank Profitability: Empirical Evidence
from Commercial Banks of Bangladesh' and her supervisor was Dr. Md. Shahidul Islam Zahid, Professor,

Dr. Rana-Al-Mosharrafa

Department of Banking and Insurance, Faculty of Business Studies, University of Dhaka.

Central Presentation Held in the Department of English

Organizing central presentation session is a regular practice in the Department of English. It improves the presentation
ability of the students. Because of the COVID-19 Pandemic, the Department could not arrange the session for almost
one and a half years. The Department has, however, started the practice after the commencement of on-campus teaching
and learning activities. The Department of English organized the central presentation session on 11th January 2022 with
the participation of all students of BA(Hons.) program.

Mock Trial and Court Visit

As per the requirement of Clinical Legal Education course, the Department of Law has to organize a mock trial (a
simulation of real trial) and a court visit for the students of LLB program. In line with that regular activity, the meck trial
(a simulation of real trial) for the students of 46th batch was organized on 19 January, 2022. Syed Mohammad Rezwanul
Islam, Assistant Professor of the Department played the role of the Judge in the trial. All facultiesiof the Department of
Law were present in the trial and enjoyed the excellent legal skills of the students as the advocates of the trial. The
students were admired immensely for their splendid role in the trial.

Earlier on January 06, 2022, the students of the same batch visited the Dhaka Judges' Court.Golam Sarowar, Assistant
Professor of the Department escorted the students and showed them different court activities like live trial, oral argument
etc. Moreover, they visited the GR section, record room and legal aid office of the Court from where the students
acquainted themselves with many court related matters and practices. ‘
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Industrial Visit of EEE Students

Students at the front of Central Effluent Treatment Plant (CETP)

The Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering (EEE) of Prime University always strives to provide industry-
oriented experience along with classroom teaching to its students. As part of this effort, on 4 December 2021, 49th Batch
of EEE department visited the Common Effluent Treatment Plant (CETP) located in Leather Industrial Park of BSCIC
(Bangladesh Small and Cottage Industries Corporation) Tannery Industrial Estate in Savar. Twenty-tfive students of 49th
batch participated in the industrial visit under four esteemed faculty members of the department. During the visit,
students recorded the information of different electrical parts of the plants and learnt about the working procedure of
different subsystems of the CETP. The Chief Maintenance Engineer, Mir Shahenul [slam Shaheen described the
complete working of the CETP to the students so that the students will benefit a lot. Students urged to organize more
such industrial visits in different electrical and electronic engineering related plants.

Orientation Program in Different Departments

Department of Law: An orientation program for the students of new admission (55th, 56th and 57th) in the department
of law was organized. The program begins with a warm welcome to the students. The aim was to familiarize the students
with the Department, curriculum, and teaching methods. All the teachers of the Department gave guidelines and briefed
the students about the rules and regulations of the university. The Head of the Department delivered speech expressing
the purpose of the program. The ceremony was concluded with wishes for the peace and prosperity of the University.
The students were in high spirits after attending the orientation program. ;

Department of Civil Engineering: The Department of Civil Engineering arranged an orientation program physically
maintaining social distance on 3rd October 2021 for students of Fall Semester 2021. The Program was chaired by the
Head of the Department Prof. Dr. Md. Zahid Husain Khan. All of the faculty members attended the program.

Department of Education: Orientation program of the Department of Education was held on October 1, 2021 in the
Conference Room of the University. Newly enrolled students of the 58th batch of BEd and MEd programs were
welcomed by all the faculties and current students of the Department. Prof. Dr. Delwar Hossain Shaikh, Head of the
Department, expressed his best wishes to the newly enrolled students and gave a short brief on BEd and MEd Programs.
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Md. Ahmedul Azam, Lecturer of the Department gave a thorough brief about the details of the whole program to the
newly enrolled students. Finally, the program ended up with the singing of songs and recitation of poems by the
students.

Department of Business Administration: Department of Business Administration organized two reception programs
for the students of the 58th batch BBA and MBA Program on 5th and 11th November respectively in the Prime
University auditorium with Prof. Dr. Abdur Rahman, Head, Department of Business Administration in the chair and
Prof. Dr. M. Nasim Anjum, Dean, Faculty of Business Studies as the Chief Guest. The Chief Guest Prof. Dr. M. Nasim
Anjum advised the students to equip themselves with the knowledge and skills necessary for today’s job market. The
Chairperson Prof. Dr. Abdur Rahman highlighted different aspects of the department and advised them to follow the
code of conduct of the department as well as the University.

Course Completion Ceremony Held at EEE Department

The outgoing students with the Dean, Faculty of Engineering and faculty members of EEE Department

Course Completion Ceremony of the 49th Batch of the Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering (EEE) was
celebrated on 7 January 2022. Total 124 students of the outgoing batch participated in the program. The Vice Chancellor,
Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam and the Dean of the Faculty of Engineering, Prof. Dr. Jahangir Alam graced the occasion as
the Chief Guest and Special Guest respectively. The Head of the Department, Prof. Dr. M. Mahbubur Rahman chaired
the session. Respected Vice Chancellor, Prof. Dr. M. Jahangir Alam urged the students to be competent and skilled in
their respective field of work and uphold the name and fame of EEE Department of the University. The Dean of the
Faculty encouraged the participating students fo exhibit the highest standards of honesty and integrity in their
professions. Moreover, in the concluding remarks, the chair of the session Prof. Dr. M. Mahbubur Rahman, advised the
students to work together for the development of EEE Department. At the closing session, oufgoing students received
crests from the respected special guest and chairperson of the program. The 49th batch students also handed over a crest
adorned with their names as a memento to the Head of EEE Department.




Volume : 15, Issue : 3 Fall 2021

View Exchange Meetings in Different Departments

Department of Law: The Department of law, Prime University organized a virtual Eid reunion program on May 22 and
May 23. 2021. A large number of students from different batches (LLB Hons and LLM) attended the session. The Dean
of the Faculty, Prof. Dr. Mohammad Arshad Ali attended the virtual gathering as the Chief Guest while Abdullah -Al-
Monzur Hossain, the Head of the Department presided over the session. The Chief Guest of the occasion hoped that the
pandemic, Covid-19 will be eradicated from the earth and next year the Eid reunion program might be celebrated
physically on the campus. The teachers of the Department advised the students to abide by the government's rules,
regulations, and restrictions to drive the pandemic away.

Department of Civil Engineering: On 10th January 2022, the Department of Civil Engineering arranged a "Teacher-
Student View Exchange Meeting" on the Prime University campus. The meeting was chaired by the Head of the
Department, Prof. Dr. Md. Zahid Husain Khan. Special guests were Captain M. A. Jabber, Registrar, and A. K. M.
Saifulla, Deputy Registrar of the University. All of the faculty members and the students from all the batches of the
Department were present. The Head of the Department gave a speech to encourage the students to strive for a bright
future. The students also gave a quick overview regarding policies and regulations of the University. Faculty members
spoke to the students about their difficulties, the use of practical laboratory facilities, the formation of various clubs, and
the activities of such clubs.

Obituary

Professor Dr. M. A. Wahab, former Head of the Department of
Education of Prime University breathed his last on 29.12.2021. He was
suffering from old age diseases. He worked in Prime University from 4th
June 2013 to 31st May 2020. The members of the Prime University family was saddened by his death
news and prayed for the eternal peace of his soul and fortitude for the breaved members of his family.

Prof. Dr. M. A. Wahab

New Joining and Promotion

A good number of faculty members joined the University in Fall Semester 2021. Dr. Md. Nasim Anjum joined the
position of Professor in the Department of Business Administration. Six faculty members joirled in the post of Lecturer
in different departments. Jakia Nusrat Mithila and Most. Alpona Akter Jahan joined the Department of Business
Administration and Bangla respectively. On the other hand, Tanvirul Amin and Sharifuddin joined the Department of
Electrical and Electronic Engineering (EEE). Moreover, Shahrin Islam and Shuva Saha joined in the Department of
Civil Engineering.
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Prof. Dr. Md. Nasim Anjum Md. Humayun Kabir Lasker
Jakia Nusrat Mithila Most. Alpona Akter Jahan

Shahrin Islam Tanvirul Amin Sharifuddin Shuva Saha

Among Executives, Prime University welcomed Md. Humayun Kabir Lasker to the position of Treasurer on an ad-hoc
basis. The University also appointed Muhammad Rizwan Kabir and Sabbir Bin Sams in the positions of Assistant
Director (Accounts) and Admission Officer (Marketing) respectively.

Furthermore, the Prime University authority is pleased to award promotions to a good many faculty members this
semester. Sabina Yasmin, Md. Ariful Islam, Syed Mohammad Rezwanul I[slam of the Department of Law, Monir
Hossain and Sujit Kumar Deb Nath of the Department of Business Administration, Bidduth Kumar Dutta of English and
Tanvir Ahmed Tarique and Dr. Mariya Ferdousi of EEE have been promoted to the post of Assistant Professors from
Senior Lecturers.

The faculty members who have been promoted from Lecturer to Senior Lecturer are Khadiza Begum, Rabeya Sultana,
Md. R. Rahman, Md. Mojibur Rahman Redoy Akanda, Sworna Akter, Md. Alamgir Hossain of the Department of CSE,
Tahmida Tabassum, Sunirmal Kumar Biswas and Md. Abdul Halim of EEE and Al-Emran Biswas of Civil Engineering.
Among Executives Syeda Julia Afroj Dipa, Md. Monayem Hossain and Atiar Rahman have been promoted to the post of
Assistant Registrar from those of Counselor, Section Officer and Estate Officer respectively. It is expected that the'newly
joined and promoted personnel will contribute a lot to the academic as well as administrative arena of the University.
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